

PART A. PHONETICS: (1.0 point)

I. Choose one word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others (1,0 point).

- | | | | |
|---------------------|------------------|--------------------|------------------|
| 1. A. <u>humans</u> | B. <u>dreams</u> | C. <u>concerts</u> | D. <u>songs</u> |
| 2. A. <u>worked</u> | B. <u>wanted</u> | C. <u>stopped</u> | D. <u>asked</u> |
| 3. A. <u>houses</u> | B. <u>faces</u> | C. <u>hates</u> | D. <u>places</u> |
| 4. A. <u>great</u> | B. <u>meat</u> | C. <u>defeat</u> | D. <u>seat</u> |
| 5. A. <u>thing</u> | B. <u>thank</u> | C. <u>though</u> | D. <u>think</u> |

Your answers:

1.	2.	3.	4.	5.
----	----	----	----	----

PART B. LEXICAL - GRAMMAR (5.0 Points)

II. Choose the best answer A, B, C or D to complete the sentences. (3,0 points).

- He got used to _____ milk before going to bed at the age of 4
A. drink B. drunk C. drinking D. to drink
- Are you interested _____ playing badminton after class?
A. in B. with C. on D. for
- The boy _____ his homework before he went to bed last night.
A. finished B. finishes C. has finished D. had finished
- Yesterday, _____ the rain, we didn't go camping.
A. even though B. despite C. provided that D. because of
- The person I love the most in this world is my mom _____ is a dedicated teacher.
A. which B. who C. that D. whose
- Of all my friends, Hoa is _____.
A. the tallest B. the most tallest C. taller D. more taller
- He was getting _____ with doing the same thing every day.
A. bore B. boring C. bored D. borely
- Could Tom really be as _____ as he says he is?
A. busier B. busy C. the busiest D. more busy
- When John was young, he _____ work in the garden for long hours.
A. can B. could C. will D. should
- This _____ has recently branched out into children's wear.
A. musican B. poet C. designer D. singer
- It is very dangerous _____ in the polluted environment.
A. to live B. lives C. living D. live
- She walked home by herself, _____ she knew that it was dangerous.
A. although B. but C. in spite of D. however
- He _____ more healthy, if he does more exercise.
A. is B. was C. will be D. won't be
- Marie curie was born in Poland _____ November 7, 1867
A. on B. at C. in D. by
- He is the _____ student in this class.
A. fatter C. most fat

- B. fattest D. the fattest
21. Our _____ resources are limited so we should recycle all used things.
A. nature B. natural C. natured D. naturally
22. I don't understand this point of grammar. I wish I _____ it better.
A. understood B. would understand C. had understood D. understand
23. Peter hardly ever goes to parties, _____?
A. does he B. doesn't he C. had he D. hadn't he
24. When I _____ in the bathroom, my mother came in.
A. was singing B. sang C. had sung D. were singing
25. She did not tell me _____ she came too late
A. which B. whose C. whom D. why
26. _____ does it take to cycles from museum to the market? _ About 30 minutes.
A. How long B. How many C. How far D. How old
27. _____ moon is the second brightest object in the sky after the sun
A. a B. an C. the D. X
28. I wish we _____ a garden that he could play in
A. have B. can have C. had D. will have
29. The elegant hotel we stayed at was _____ and bright and had a private entrance and patio with a view of the ocean.
A. spacing B. spacious C. spaciousness D. spaces
30. Let me explain everything to your mother, _____?
A. shall we B. will you C. do you D. will we
31. I will go to the office on time unless there _____ a traffic jam
A. is B. are C. isn't D. aren't
32. The problem of _____ among young people is hard to solve.
A. employment B. employee C. employers D. unemployment
33. If he learnt the lesson well, he _____ so many mistakes in his final exam.
A. wouldn't make B. will make C. won't make D. would make
34. The child is having his hair _____ by his brother
A. to cut B. cut C. cutted D. cutting
35. Lan: Where do you go hiking? _ Ba: _____
A. I go with my friends. C. Once a month
B. We stay for a weekend. D. In the mountain

Your answers:

6.	7.	8.	9.	10.	11.
12.	13.	14.	15.	16.	17.
18.	19.	20.	21.	22.	23.
24.	25.	26.	27.	28.	29.
30.	31.	32.	33.	34.	35.

III. Give the correct tense and form of verbs in the brackets (1.0 point)

36. Marie (not /play) _____ basketball at the moment.
37. Mary always _____ (leave) her dirty socks on the floor for me to pick up!
38. If the weather is fine, you _____ (go) picnic with your friends ?
39. He _____ (sleep) after her mother had left his room.
40. The first case of COVID-19 _____ (report) in December 2019.

Your answers:

36.	37.	38.	39.	40.
-----	-----	-----	-----	-----

IV. Identify the underlined word/ phrase (A or B, C, D) that needs correcting then correct it. (1.0 point)

41. He suggests to stop using plastic bottle to protect our environment.
A B C D
42. Kangaroos, that can be seen everywhere in Australia, have long tails.
A B C D
43. Children is very interested in the trip to Ha Long Bay
A B C D
44. The batteries in the radio that you bought last month need to change
A B C D
45. Some people infected with the corona virus have mild COVID-19 ill, and
A B C
others have no symptoms at all.
D

Your answers:

No.	Mistakes	Corrections
41.		
42.		
43.		
44.		
45.		

C. READING (3.0 points)

V. Read the following passage and choose the correct answers to complete the passage. (2.0 points)

Clothes can tell a lot (46).....a person. Some people like very colorful clothes because they want everyone (47).....at them and they want to be the center of things. (48)..... like to wear nice clothes, but their clothes are not (49).....or fancy. They do not like people (50)..... Clothes today are very different (51)..... the clothes of the 1800s.

One difference is the way they look. For example, in the 1800s, all women (52)..... dress. The dresses all had long skirts. But today, women do not always wear dresses with skirts. Sometimes they wear short skirts. Sometimes they wear pants. Another difference between 1800 and today is the (53)..... In the 1800s, clothes (54)..... natural kinds of cloth. They were from cotton, wool, silk on linen. But today, there are (55)..... kinds of manmade cloth. A lot of clothes are now made from nylon, rayon or polyester.

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|-----------------------|----------------------|------------------------|
| 46 A. about | B. at | C. with | D. on |
| 47 A. look | B. to look | C. looked | D. looking |
| 48 A. each other | B. another | C. others | D. other |
| 49 A. color | B. colorfully | C. colorful | D. colored |
| 50 A. to look at them | B. to looking at them | C. looking at them | D. looked at them |
| 51 A. at | B. to | C. from | D. in |
| 52 A. wear | B. worn | C. wore | D. wearing |
| 53 A. cloth | B. clothing | C. clother | D. clothes |
| 54 A. were made only by | B. were made only of | C. were made only in | D. were made only from |
| 55 A. many | B. much | C. any | D. a little |

Your answers:

46.	47.	48.	49.	50.
51.	52.	53.	54.	55.

VI. Read the text carefully ,then choose the most suitable answers. (1.0 point)

Black Friday is the Friday which follows Thanksgiving Day. Black Friday is celebrated in the United States as an official beginning of the Christmas shopping season. On the day, most shops open extremely early and offer promotional sales to boost the consumption, which is similar to Boxing Day after Christmas Day in Britain and many Commonwealth nations. For years, it was quite usual for retailers to open their shops at 6:00 a.m., but in the late 2000s many opened at 5:00 a.m. or even 4:00 a.m. The year 2011 witnessed a new extreme when several retailers opened at midnight. For non-retailer employees, they may have a day off work or choose to take a day from their annual leave on Black Friday. Some use this to make trips to see family members or friends who live in other areas or to go on vacation. Others use it to start shopping for the Christmas season. Black Friday is not a federal holiday, but is a public holiday in California and some other states in the United States.

Black Friday, to the police, is not a term of endearment. The name of the day originated in Philadelphia where it was first used by the Police Department to describe massive traffic jams and over-crowded sidewalks as the downtown stores were mobbed from opening to closing. Nowadays, Black Friday crowds that are hunting for bargains still give the police headaches. However, retailers do not appreciate the negative connotation associated with Black Friday. Therefore, there exists another explanation as to why it is called Black Friday. As they might put it, the term Black Friday came from an old way of recording business accounts: losses were recorded in red ink and profits in black ink. Therefore, an alternative explanation was made that retailers traditionally operated at a financial loss, or "in the red", from January through November, and "Black Friday" indicates the point where retailers begin to turn a profit, or get **"in the black"**. It goes without saying that Black Friday positively means a profitable Friday to the retail industry.

56. What is TRUE about the origin of Black Friday?

- A. It was coined by the police.
- B. It was used to describe the offer of bargains in many retail stores.
- C. It was originally made a holiday in Philadelphia in 1965.

57. The word "mobbed" in paragraph 2 is closest in meaning to _____?

- A. very crowded
- B. filled with goods
- C. sluggish

58. Why did retailers provide another explanation about Black Friday?

- A. They wanted to avoid the bad meaning of the day.
- B. They didn't appreciate Black Friday.
- C. The previous meaning of Black Friday was wrong.

59. Retailers associated Black Friday with _____.

- A. financial loss
- B. red ink color
- C. profits

60. The phrase "in the black" in paragraph 3 is closest in meaning to _____?

- A. unlucky

- B. profitable
- C. dressed in black

Your answers:

56.	57.	58.	59.	60.
-----	-----	-----	-----	-----

D. WRITING (1.0 point)

VII. Choose one sentence that has the same meaning as the root (1.0 point)

61. It is a pity that I can't speak English as a native speaker

=> I wish.....

62. He started learning English six years ago.

=>He has.....

63. You always complain about everything that happens in your life, that why I never want to work in a team with you

If you.....

64. "Did Mr. Bean send the letter to you", Peter asked me

=>Peter asked me.....

65. What is the price of these shoes?

How.....?

THE END